THE FRIDAY NOTES

Lloyd Harbor School • December 23 2011

Monday 1/2	School Closed – Winter Recess
Tuesday 1/3	
Wednesday 1/4	
Thursday 1/5	
Friday 1/6	All County – Grade 5 NMEA

TABLE OF CONTENTS

The following documents may be found on our website under Lloyd Harbor Notes.

THEATER ARTS SCHEDULEp3

My Favorite Things Rehearsal Schedule

CLASS OF 2012 YEARBOOK PICTURES.....P4

List of School Events

CSH ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS.....P5

January Menu

IMPORTANT TESTING INFORMATION - NEW DATES

We have received information with the following New York State Assessment dates: Grade 3-8 English Language Arts – Tuesday and Thursday, April 17 & 19; Grades 3-8 Mathematics – Wednesday thru Friday, April 25, 26, 27; Grade 4 Science Written will still be given on Monday, June 4.

BOARD OF EDUCATION

The next regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 10th at 8PM at the DO.

STATE HEALTH DEPARTMENT SURVEY

Please see the website for information regarding State Health Department Survey that all school districts are required to complete.

LHS THEATER ARTS – REHEARSAL INFORMATION

Please refer to the Cold Spring Harbor Website csh.k12.ny.us-Click on Schools and select Lloyd Harbor; On menu to the left, click on LH Theater Arts. Rehearsal schedules are also archived on Calendar of Events, found on the home page.

SELECT CHORUS

6th Grade Select chorus is on Fridays till 4PM. On the half day, Friday January 13, 2012, we will conclude at 1pm. Pick-up is at the back circle.

CHANGE OF TRANSPORTATION

If you wish to change your child's transportation after the day has started, you must call the office and then send a fax or e-mail.

AFTERNOON PICK-UP

If your child is being picked up after school by someone other than yourself, please make sure that person knows your child's teacher name and also the letter of the bus he/she usually takes. Thank you!

CHANGE IN TELEPHONE NUMBER

The telephone number in the directory for Winslow Smith's residence should be 516-662-8454.

FROM THE NURSE

Students who are medically excused from physical activity are <u>not</u> permitted to participate in physical education <u>and</u> recess until a doctor's clearance is submitted.

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION

Information for Students Entering Kindergarten in September 2012

Attention Parents: To be eligible for kindergarten in September 2012, your child must be 5 years of age on or before December 1, 2012. Your child is **NOT AUTOMATICALLY** enrolled as a kindergartner. Even if you currently have children attending Cold Spring Harbor Schools, you must still register your incoming kindergarten child.

Timeline: As soon as possible, please contact the district registrar, Gloria Albert, to ensure that your child's name appears on the district census. (631) 367-5910 In January, you will receive a letter from the Superintendent of Schools, Dr. J. Wilansky, explaining the procedure and listing the documents required for registration. Once you receive the letter, please call Gloria Albert to make an

appointment to register your child. You MUST have an appointment to register your child for kindergarten! Registration dates: February 6-10, 2012. In March 2012, a welcome letter containing important information about Kindergarten Screening and Orientation will be mailed to you from Goosehill Primary School.

FROM THE LHS/PTG - Please visit our website, Ihsptq.org

<u>Easy Ways You Can Give to LHS*PTG -GoodSearch, GoodShop, Value Drugs, and Box Tops for Education -</u> These are on-going easy ways to give at no extra cost. All donations from these sources go towards events, services and enrichment programs that help connect our families to school & help our children thrive.

The School Store

A big thank you and a great deal of appreciation to Janna De Risi and Pam Bell. They spend a great deal of time and effort on the school store with their planning, organizing, hauling the apparel in and out of school and all the time on their feet during school events! They choose very carefully apparel and items to support our school. Their efforts are ongoing throughout the year. We appreciate the great job you do Janna and Pam! We also thank all the families that support the store and purchase items. Your participation is so appreciated! Seeing the children in and out of school wearing their LHS apparel and catching a car with a LHS magnet really enhances school spirit!

The Pink Link

Thank you to all the supporters who shopped at the Pink Link during the shopping extravaganza weekend. The Pink Link donated almost \$500.00 back to us! We received this donation because you did your shopping during this time period (with no extra cost to you). Thank you so much! This donation will go towards events, services and enrichment programs that help connect our families to school and help our children thrive.

Hospitality

Thank you very much to Sarah Rogers for coordinating all Class Parent information. Thank you for coordinating class parent volunteers for PTG meeting refreshments. Sara's ongoing year-long efforts are very much appreciated and invaluable. Thank you to the class parents for all the work you do. You are also appreciated and very much needed! Sarah and all of the class parent volunteers help connect families to school and help students thrive. You are very important.

The Food Pantry

We continue to collect healthy after-school snacks and drinks for the Tri-Community and Youth Agency which serves the youth and their families in the communities of Huntington, South Huntington, and Cold Spring Harbor. Our bins are located outside the Cafeteria. Thank you for your continued support. Thank you to Mary Noel Zygurzynski for helping connect families to school and helping children thrive!

The Coat Drive

A huge thank you to Ms. Mossa and Ms. Sganga, our teachers advising the student council this year. They have been very organized and efficient in collecting and sorting all the coats for the coat drive as well as the Halloween Costume Drive. They have really given the children on the Student Council a bigger roll on our LHS*PTG activities. Thank you Ms. Mossa and Ms. Sganga for helping connect families with Teachers and enabling our children to thrive through our events, services and enrichment programs. Thank you again to all of the families and teachers who participated!

Cultural Arts

Thank you to Anne Gumersell and Patricia Hammond for their ongoing efforts towards researching & bringing high quality arts programs to the school. We thank you for all your work towards enriching our children's education with the addition of cultural arts programs. A huge thank you to Anne, Patricia and Ms. McLam for their work towards the Veteran's Day Flags and Assembly! It was so appreciated by all the Veterans who visited! The children were so proud of their work! A huge way of connecting families and the community to school and therefore, helping the children thrive in their education! Thank you to all who participated.

Holiday Cookie Bake

Thank you very much to Denise Kiely and all the parents who baked and packaged for the teachers and staff! We were able to give each teacher, staff member and bus driver a box of assorted treats. The participation was very generous and with the cookies that were leftover, we were able to make up trays of cookies for: The TRI-YCA, Huntington Family Service League, CSH Central School District Office, Lloyd Harbor Police, CSH Fire Department and the CSH Public Library. Thank you to all of the volunteers who packed the cookies in the boxes that were donated from Value Drugs. Everyone was a great help.

Sixth Grade Activities

A huge thank you to Karen Ferrandino, Carolyn Genovese and Sandra Krusos for their ongoing work towards sixth grade activities. Their efforts are year-long and they are really helping to support and enhance our children's "senior" year at LHS. They not only make it memorable and fun, but also help, support and enhance the transition from elementary school to the next step in our children's and their families' lives. Thank you so much for doing a great job!

Yearbook

Thank you to Lisa Paris and Julie Ross for their ongoing work towards the sixth grade yearbook. Sixth grade families, please make sure to send in all photos for the yearbook by January 20th. Please see attached letter for more information.

Green Committee

Thank you to Augusta Reese and Heather Spehr for their time and efforts towards helping to educate LHS on being green! Augusta and Heather are a wonderful resource! We thank you for your ongoing year-long efforts towards this endeavor.

LHS*PTG

The next PTG meeting will be a combined LHS*PTG/FOCUS meeting Thursday, January 12, 2012 at 9:15 am. We hope to see everyone then!

Thank you very much to all of the families, teachers, staff, Mrs. Massimo and Mr. Gray for all your time and hard work towards educating our children and working together. We look forward to enhancing that connection even further in 2012 in order to help all of our children thrive.

My Favorite Things Auditions and Rehearsals

Tuesday, January 3

3:15-4:45 Speaking parts from Cast B...pages 4-23 with Mrs. Maloney

Franz, Captain Von Trapp, Frau Schmidt, Maria, Von Trapp children, Rolf, Elsa, Max, Zeller, Elberfeld, Baroness Elberfeld

3:15-4:30 Lonely Goatherd with Mrs. Domian

3:15-4:00 Nuns from Cast B With Mr. McKee

Wednesday, January 4

3:15-4:45 Speaking parts from Cast A...pages 4-23 with Mrs. Maloney

Franz, Captain Von Trapp, Frau Schmidt, Maria, Von Trapp children, Rolf, Elsa, Max, Zeller, Elberfeld, Baroness Elberfeld

3:15-4:00 Cast A Nuns with Mr. McKee

Thursday, January 5

3:15-4:45 Speaking parts from Cast B.... pages 25-39

Max, VonTrapp children, Maria, Franz, Elsa, Zeller, Admiral vonSchrieber, Frau Schmidt, Rolf

Friday, January 6

3:15-4:30 Speaking parts from cast A... pages 25-39

Max, VonTrapp children, Maria, Franz, Elsa, Zeller, Admiral vonSchrieber Frau Schmidt, Rolf

If you are in All County or Select Chorus, please report to play auditions or rehearsals following your session with Miss Steph.

Remember to bring script and pencil to rehearsal. Also be sure to give "transportation change" slip to your teacher for the day you rehearse. Finally, remember "Three Strikes You're Out" policy concerning behavior.

Attendance will be taken at every rehearsal. Excused absences are allowed for foreign language classes, religion classes, illness and special chorus. Any student who exceeds 2 unexcused absences will have to withdraw from the production.

Parents please pick up children promptly at rehearsal hall.

Rehearsal schedules may be found weekly in the Friday Notes and on the Cold Spring Harbor Website.

csh.k12.nv.us

Click on Schools and select Lloyd Harbor

On menu to the left, click on LH Theater Arts

Rehearsal schedules are also archived on the Calendar of Events, found on the home page.

Reminder...Participation fee is \$35, made out to LHSPTG Lloyd Harbor Theater Arts Club...Please send to main office in envelope labeled with student's name and class.

To All Our Six Grade Families:

Its time to start the search for pictures! Lisa Paris and I, along with our committee, are very excited to be putting together the Class of 2012 yearbook but we need your help. We realize looking for pictures is very time-consuming, but it is so important to each child to see themselves in their yearbook. Our goal is to have each child represented in at least 2 to 4 candid shots. To try to make the search process a little easier, I am listing the events that the children have participated in from second grade to the present.

2nd Grade

Farm Trip Community Helper Project Symbols of America Atlantis Aquarium Trip Whaling Museum

3rd Grade

Wax Museum

4th Grade

Colonial Day Philadelphia Trip Lloyd Manor Trip

5th Grade

Oyster Bay Boat Trip Immigration Day Annie

There are also some events listed below that the children participate in each year. Please send in those pictures as well, because we will try to dedicate pages to each event, if we have enough photos.

Apple Fun Run Spring and Winter Concerts Science Fair Field Day Halloween (trunk or treat/fall festival) 6th Grade Activities

If you also have any other candid shots of your children *at school* with friends or teachers please send them in clearly labeled with grade and activity (i.e. lunch room).

Our deadline for the photos is **Friday, January 20**th. You can submit photos to either Lisa Paris (<u>llparis5@aol.com</u>) or Julie Ross (<u>alarconross@aol.com</u>) or you can send in hard copies or CDs (**clearly labeled**) via Samantha Paris' or Emily Ross' backpack (Mr. O'Rourke's class).

We are looking forward to getting a ton of pictures and putting together a truly memorable yearbook.

Julie Ross and Lisa Paris

COLD SPRING HARBOR ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS JANUARY 2012

AVAILABLE DAILY: \$ 2.75 SERVED AS COMPLETE MEALS

BAGEL LUNCH W/ CHEESE OR YOGURT
CHEESE SANDWICH
JELLY SANDWICH
PIZZA SLICE
ASSORTED SEAHAWK SALAD SHAKERS
MONDAY - TURKEY ON A ROLL
TUESDAY - HAM ON A ROLL
WEDNESDAY - TURKEY & CHEESE WRAP
THURSDAY - BEEF BOLOGNA
FRIDAY - TUNA SALAD WRAP

BREAKFAST SERVED DAILY 8:30 - 8:45am \$1.75 INCLUDES MILK, JUICE AND FRUIT

AVAILABLE DAILY - BAGELS AND CEREAL MONDAY & WEDNESDAY - FRENCH TOAST STICKS TUESDAY & THURSDAY - PANCAKES FRIDAYS - EGG & CHEESE BAGEL BREAKFAST IS AN IMPORTANT START TO EVERY DAY





SERVED DAILY

MILK CHOICES: 802
WHITE SKIM or 1%,
CHOCOLATE 1%
100% FRUIT JUICE - 402
APPLE, ORANGE & GRAPE
FRESH FRUIT BOWL
CHILLED CUPPED FRUIT
2 VEGETABLE CHOICES
FRESH GREEN SALAD
WE OFFER WHOLE

FRIDAY - TUNA SALAD WRAP ALL COLD CUTS BOAR'S HEAD BRAND			100	WE OFFER WHOLE GRAIN BREADS
MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
MEW YEAR	JUST LIKE MOM' ROASTED CHICKE SWEET POTATO TO GOLDEN CORN DINNER ROLL FRUIT COCKTAIL CHOICE OF MILK	BAKED MOZZARELLA STICKS SIDE OF PASTA CHOPPED SALAD FRESH FRUIT	5 BBQ BEEF WHOLE GRAIN ROLL WITH CHEESE OVEN FRIES SALAD GREENS FROZEN FRUIT CUP CHOICE OF MILK	6 PIZZA PARTY CHEESE OR PEPERONI TOSSED CAESAR SALAD PINEAPPLE BITS CHOICE OF MILK
9 BONELESS WINGS BBQ RANCH DIPPING SAUCE FLUFFY RICE GREEN BEANS CHILLED PEACHES CHOICE OF MILK	BRUNCH FOR LUNG FRENCH TOAST STIC SAUSAGE(P) HASH BROWNS FRUIT JUICE ORANGE SMILES CHOICE OF MILK	CKS CHICKEN & BROCCOLI GARLIC AND CHEESE ITALIAN BREAD FRESH APPLES CHOICE OF MILK	DOUBLE SLIDERS MINI BURGERS ON WHOLE GRAIN ROLL OVEN ROASTED POTATOES . PICKLE CHIPS SLICED PEARS CHOICE OF MILK	13 ½ DAY NO LUNCH SERVED
M.L. TOAN	OHICKEN BITES BUTTERED NOODLI SLICED CARROTS DINNER ROLL CHILLED PEACHES CHOICE OF MILK	S SPAGHETTI WITH MEAT BALLS(B) GARLIC BREAD GARDEN SALAD	GRILLED CHEESE SANDWICH CUP OF SOUP PICKLE CHIPS CARROT CRUNCHERS FRESH FRUIT CHOICE OF MILK	7.G.I.F. PIZZA PIZZA SLICE CHEESE OR PEPPERONI VEGETABLE STICKS CHILLED APPLESAUCE CHOICE OF MILK
CHINESE NEW YEAR ORANGE CHICKEN & BROCCOLI SEASONED RICE PINEAPPLE CHUNKS CHOICE OF MILK	TACO TUESDAY HARD OR SOFT(T) CHEESE & LETTUCE SIDE OF SALSA SEASONED RICE CHILLED PEACHES CHOICE OF MILK	CAESAR SALAD	BBQ RIBS BAKERY ROLL SWEET POTATO TOTS GREEN PEAS MIXED FRUIT CUP CHOICE OF MILK	27 PIZZA PIZZA CHEESE OR PEPPERONI(P) TOSSED SALAD GREENS WITH DRESSING APPLESAUCE CUP CHOICE OF MILK
"CSH CHICKEN CLUB" GRILLED CHICKEN AMERICAN CHEESE LETTUCE & TOMATO WHOLE GRAIN BUN STEAMED BROCCOLI CHILLED FRUIT CHOICE OF MILK	SUPER MELT TURKEY, BACON AND CHEDDAR TOASTED BUN SEASONED FRIES SLICED PEACHES CHOICE OF MILK	BEEF (B) TURKEY (T) PORK (P) OFFICE OF FOOD AND NUTRITION GERRI TIGER SCHOOL LUNCH MGR 367-6970	January 1	WELCOME 2012